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« Responsibility * Love




	Todd Harrison, Principal

	42 Vernon Street, Newton, MA  02458

	Todd_Harrison@newton.k12.ma.us
                           
	Phone:   (617) 559-6800


September 3, 2015
Dear Bigelow Families,
I hope you have had a great summer! We are excited to share some helpful information about registering for our middle school athletics program. Many of these programs will begin soon so we are looking forward to helping all students have an opportunity to sign up and participate. 
We have made some improvements to making it easier for families to register your child in middle school athletics. The new on-line system is called FamilyID. Some of you with a student athlete in high school already are familiar with it and have accounts. 

· Registration/Sign Up - Families must register all student athletes and enter basic contact and medical information on the FamilyID site for our school.  Each participant must be registered before participating in tryouts or practice.  Additional directions for the FamilyID site are listed below.

https://www.familyid.com/programs/2015-fall-athletics-registration-9658d715-5b42-4cd5-a8d8-a1ef8e894b05 
· Health Documentation - All student athletes must have a hard copy of a complete physical on file with our School Nurse Sue Schy (617-559-6819).  The physical must be dated after October 1, 2014  to ensure clearance to play for the entire season.  Physical forms must be submitted to the nurse prior to participating in tryouts or practice; she will give students a clearance slip to participate after receiving the physical form.

· Fee Payment - The process for fee payment remains unchanged.  All fee payments can be made through the City of Newton fee payment system (UniPay Gold). The fee is $160 per student per sport.  All fees must be paid AFTER your child is selected for the team and PRIOR to the first game of the season. (User fees are not required as part of the initial registration on FamilyID.)
·  Families may also request financial assistance, also known as a fee waiver, using the form posted on the City of Newton page above.  If necessary, families may still pay by check. Checks must be written out to “City of Newton.”  Financial assistance request forms or checks may be submitted to Mr. Bill Prendergast, Bigelow After-School Athletics Coordinator.
Please understand that students will not be allowed to attend a tryout until your family has registered through FamilyID and submitted an up to date physical. If you have any questions about the season or the middle school after-school athletics programs, please feel free to contact our Coordinator, Mr. P.  He is most easily reached through email: bill_prendergast@newton.k12.ma.us.

Sincerely,

Todd M. Harrison

Principal

The following instructions come directly from FamilyID:
FamilyID
We are excited to announce that we are now offering the convenience of online registration through FamilyID

 HYPERLINK "http://www.familyid.com" 
 (www.familyid.com)
FamilyID is a secure registration platform that provides you with an easy, user-friendly way to register for our programs, and helps us to be more administratively efficient and environmentally responsible. When you register through FamilyID, the system keeps track of your information in your FamilyID profile. You enter your information only once for each family member for multiple uses and multiple programs.
BEFORE YOU REGISTER:
What your child needs to submit before trying out for a team:
1. An updated physical form to the attention of Nurse Sue Schy.
2. If  you are not paying the user fee online, you must bring in a check for $160 payable to the City of Newton. These checks should be given to Mr. Prendergast, the EEE manager. 
INFORMATION NEEDED TO REGISTER:
It will be helpful to have the following information handy to allow for accurate completion of your online registration: Doctor information, Health Insurance Information, emergency contact numbers.
REGISTRATION PROCESS:
A parent/guardian should register by using this link: 
https://www.familyid.com/programs/2015-fall-athletics-registration-9658d715-5b42-4cd5-a8d8-a1ef8e894b05 
Follow these steps:
1.  To find your program, click on the link provided by the Organization above and select the registration form under the word Programs.
2.   Next click on the green Register Now button and scroll, if necessary, to the Sign Up/Log In green buttons. If this is your first time using FamilyID, click Sign Up. Click Log In, if you already have a FamilyID account.
3.   Sign Up for your secure FamilyID account by entering the account owner First and Last names (parent/guardian), E-mail address and password. Select the agreement to the FamilyID Terms of Service. Click Sign Up.
4.   You will receive an email with a link to activate your new account. (If you don’t see the email, check your E-mail filters (spam, junk, etc.).
5.   Click on the link in your activation E-mail, which will log you in to FamilyID.com
6.   Once in the registration form, complete the information requested. All fields with a red* are required to have an answer.
7.   Click the Save & Continue button when your form is complete.
8.   Review your registration summary.
9.   Click the green Submit button. After selecting ‘Submit’, the registration will be complete. You will receive a completion email from FamilyID confirming your registration.
At any time, you may log in at www.familyid.com to update your information and to check your registration(s).
To view a completed registration, select the 'Registration' tab on the blue bar.
SUPPORT:
· If you need assistance with registration, contact FamilyID at: 888-800-5583 x1 or support@familyid.com.
· FamilyID also offers online chat during business hours.
· Support is available 7 days per week and messages will be returned promptly.
